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Public Information Center Meeting 
 
The County of Passaic, in cooperation with the North Jersey Transportation Planning Authority, the 
New Jersey Department of Transportation, and the Federal Highway Administration, will be hosting 
two Public Information Center meetings to inform local residents, organizations, businesses and the 
general public of the Local Concept Development Study for the Sixth Avenue Bridge over the 
Passaic River located between the City of Paterson and the Boroughs of Prospect Park and 
Hawthorne. 
 
The purpose of the Public Information Center meetings are to inform the public of the condition of 
the bridge and to solicit public input and comment towards the project purpose and need.  These 
meetings are being conducted in conformance with Federal and State regulations.  The public is 
invited and encouraged to comment on the study.  The public may attend either or both open house 
format meetings. 
 
Date: Thursday, February 23, 2017 
 
Time:   2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.  (brief presentation at 2:30 p.m.) 

Place:   Borough of Prospect Park Municipal Building 
   106 Brown Avenue, Prospect Park, NJ 
 

Time:   6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.  (brief presentation at 6:30 p.m.) 

Place:   Riverside Vets Community and Recreation Center  
   165 5th Avenue, Paterson, NJ  
 
Written comments will be accepted through Friday, March 31, 2017.  Comments may be mailed, 
emailed, or faxed to: 
 

Jonathan Pera, P.E.  
Passaic County Project Manager  
County of Passaic 
Department of Public Works 
Division of Engineering 
401 Grand Street 
Paterson, NJ 07505 
Fax: 973-742-3936 
Email: jonathanp@passaiccountynj.org 

 
These meetings are open to all members of the public. 
 

For additional information, please visit the project website: 
www.SixthAvenueBridge.com (effective online: 2/15/17) 

 


